


LAFCO may be left without adequate legal services due to conflict of interest.  Both Mr. 

Colantuono and Ms. Witt will be at the Dais on March 2nd, should there be any questions about 

the recommendation.  It is therefore recommended that your Commission formalize this legal 

arrangement and approve the respective Legal Counsel appointments at the March 2nd LAFCO 

meeting.    

 
RECOMMENDED:  That your Commission 
 
Pursuant to Government Code Sections 56384(b) and 56380, appoint Michael Colantuono 
(Colantuono, Whatley, and Highsmith, PC) as the San Diego LAFCO’s Legal Counsel, effective 
March 2, 2015, and Rachel Witt (Office of County Counsel), as the San Diego LAFCO’s Special 
Counsel, effective March 2, 2015.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
MICHAEL D. OTT 
Executive Officer 
 
MDO:ra 
 




